
 

 

May 12, 2015 

 

The Honorable Michael E. Busch 

Speaker of the House 

H–101 State House  

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 

Dear Mr. Speaker: 

 

In accordance with Article II, Section 17 of the Maryland Constitution, today I have 

vetoed House Bill 48 – Clerks of the Circuit Courts – Collection of Appearance Fees. 

 

This bill clarifies that if more than one stockholder, partner, member, or employee of 

a corporation, partnership, limited liability company or other entity engaged in 

practicing law enters an appearance in an action or a case, the clerk of the circuit 

court may collect only one appearance fee per entity; and clarifies that, if more than 

one employee of a specified governmental entity enters an appearance in an action or 

a case, the clerk of the circuit court may collect only one appearance fee per 

governmental entity. 

 

Senate Bill 60, which was passed by the General Assembly and signed by me, 

accomplishes the same purpose.  Therefore, it is not necessary for me to sign House 

Bill 48. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Governor Lawrence J. Hogan, Jr.  

 




